
Kendal Victoria Bowling Club 

Minutes of the Committee Meeting 

Wednesday 20th March 2024 from 7.00pm 

 

1. In attendance/Apologies 

Present: Alan Sanderson (Chairperson) Sue Hillbeck (Secretary) Mary West (Treasuer), 

Paul Crossland, Alan Medcalf,  Martin Blamire, Kevin Edwards, Linda Britnell, Bernard 

Tebay. 

 

2. Apologies for absence 

Dan Hartley, Geoff Thompson 

 

 

3. Minutes of the previous meeting held on 20th February 2024 

These were proposed as a true record by Linda Britnell and seconded by Bernard Tebay – 

All agreed 

4. Matters Arising 

a) Comp and Sponsorship – Club comp list prepared and all comp sheets, handed to Paul 

for him to put on the board and facebook.. 

b) Work at Club – Dave has started doing the bar area work, boarding will be done 

hopefully this week, skimming and insulating hopefully the following week, the car ports 

he got are not level so he will be building a structure for them to be put on safe and 

level, he has made a suggestion to remove seats that are old and replace with new 

ones, committee gave go ahead for dave to continue with what work he sees is 

appropriate. 

 

5. Treasurers Report 

Mary advised that £740.00 has been received in subs, £35 in locker fees, expenditure is 

£888.90 for work to the green and materials from JT Atkinsons, balance as of 6.2.2024 was 

£14678.76 Gas was £68.00, Electric £141.32. Mary did advise that Cumberland have still 

not yet set up her up and she may not be able to take money out for the first comp. 

 

6. Secretary’s Report 

3 Teams have been entered in the league handicap competition, a and b team and d team 

as in previous years. 

 

Affilliation fees have been paid to S Greenway 

 

Open Comp certificate has been paid and received. 

 

7. New Membership Applications 

No new membership applications were received 

 

 



8. Any other business 

The bar account now requires for Alan Medcalf to be authorised with a debit card for the 

account and the committee confirm authorisation for him to obtain a card – all agreed. 

 

Linda advised the meeting that there are no cheque books being issued by the Cumberland 

at the minute as there is an issue with obtaining new books and if we require a cheque, we 

can go into the Cumberland and obtain one free of charge, Mary advised she thinks we 

should be okay for a while with what we have left. 

 

Paul advised the committee that he is running a club comp on Easter Sunday and we will 

put this on facebook for members to enter. 

 

Selection committee 6 names have been put on the list, but after a discussion took place, 

they selection committee has been picked the same as last year and consists of Alan 

Sanderson, Alan Medcalf, Dan Hartley, Paul Crossland and Kevin Edwards. Alan 

Sanderson will inform John Iddon of the decision. 

 

Sue asked about the cupboard that was in the main room being moved and used for 

storage elsewhere, this is being arranged and will be utilised. 

 

9. Date and Time of next Meeting  

Wednesday 17th April 2024 at 7.00pm 

 

Meeting closed at 7.50pm 

 

 

 

 


